
 

The Parish of  St. Peter 
Quincy, IL  

— Mass Schedule — 
Monday-Saturday 

 8:00 a.m. 

Wednesday 8:30 a.m. 

Saturday 5:00 p.m. 

Sunday 8:00 a.m.,  

9:30 a.m., & 11:00 a.m. 

Sacrament of  
Reconciliation 

Saturday 7:30-7:50 am 

or 3:30-4:30 pm,  

or by appointment. 

The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ Solemnity, June 3, 2018 

Dear Parishioners,  

 Even though we are in Ordinary Time, nevertheless we have another Solem-

nity for this weekend, namely, the Body and Blood of Christ.  This Solemnity used 

to be called Corpus Christ, Latin terms which means the Body of Christ.  One of the 

most beautiful symbols of the Eucharist, the Body and Blood of Christ, is found in 

one of our Church windows.  It is the picture of a pelican.  Hopefully you will look 

in the windows of our Church and find this beautiful depiction of the Eucharist.    

According to a legend, the female pelican would rip open her breast to feed her 

young with her own life blood to avert their starvation in famine.  Again, I challenge 

you to find this Church window, look at it closely, and remember the legend of the 

pelican which becomes for us the very symbol of the Eucharist. 

 As we celebrate this Eucharist each week, we should appreciate more and 

more how the Lord feeds each and every one of us with His life giving flesh and His 

life giving blood.  The weekly Eucharist is what separates us from most Churches 

for we as Catholics are privileged to receive our Lord, His Body and Blood, each 

time we gather to celebrate this meal.  The Eucharist makes present on our altar the 

Real Presence of Christ each and every time we gather to celebrate.  No other 

Church, no other faith, professes this same faith and yet we unfortunately take this 

gift for granted as we celebrate it each week. 

 Since the Eucharist is so very special for us as Catholics, and since the      

Eucharist reveals our very identity as Catholics, our Catechism of the Catholic 

Church states:  ñthe Eucharist is the source and summit of the Christian life.ò  óThe 

other sacraments, and indeed all ecclesiastical ministries and works of the apostolate, 

are bound up with the Eucharist and are oriented toward it.  For in the Blessed Sacra-

ment is contained the whole spiritual good of the Church, namely Christ Himself, 

our Pasch.ô (no. 1324) 

 Because the Eucharist is so important in our lives as Catholics, we are       

reminded that we are to prepare for receiving the Eucharist by observing the fast  

required in the Church.  For us in the United States, we are required to abstain from 

food and drink for at least an hour before receiving the Eucharist.  This requirement 

helps us to realize that there is a specialness in this sacrament, that it is more than a 

normal meal, and that the presence of Christ is truly present.  We can have water at 

any time but to come in drinking coffee or other beverages and then expect to       

receive the Eucharist is not what is called proper disposition.  So I challenge our 

families to observe this fast before receiving the Eucharist.  Furthermore, we are also 

challenged to have a proper bodily demeanor (gestures, clothing) which ought to 

convey respect, solemnity, and joy of this moment when Christ becomes our guest. 

(canon 1387) 

 As you read this, I will be preparing to go on my Alaskan cruise.  Please 

keep me in your prayers and I will keep you in my prayer.  I will miss you but very 

thankful to get a way for a while with family for rest and relaxation. 

Next Meeting    
 

 

TBA 
 
 

 

Meet in the Martha Jane Room 
 

  

All 7th, 8th, & 9th graders  

& their friends welcome! 

F 

U 
N 
D 

Saints Alive!   
Let Me See Your Halo 

Date TBA at 6:00—7:30pm  
in the Gym 

    

A youth group for 4th, 5th, & 6th grade Parishioners 

and guests! Have fun with your friends while you learn more about 

the Saints and your Catholic Faith. Come enjoy these fun evenings 

in the St. Peter Gym 6:00-7:30 p.m. Wear your Saints Alive Shirt or 

pick one up that night!    

~Mass Intentions~ 
 

June 4-10, 2018 
 

4. Monday 8:00 a.m. 

   Luke Mayfield 

5. Tuesday 8:00 a.m. 

  Poor Souls in Purgatory 

6. Wednesday 8:30am 

   Patricia Ann Rinella 

7. Thursday  8:00 a.m. 

   Alberta Schultz 

8. Friday 8:00 a.m. 

   Joan Hellhake 

9. Saturday 8:00 a.m.      

   John Johnson 

9. Saturday 5:00 p.m. 

   D.J. Venvertloh 

10. Sunday 8:00 a.m. 

   Our Parish Family 

10. Sunday 9:30 a.m. 

   Sam Rinella 

10. Sunday 11:00 a.m. 

   Dr. Donald Dowler 
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Week of June 3, 2018 

A Message from Mrs. Cindy Venvertloh  

 

The School of  
St. Peter 

School of St. Peter 

2500 Maine Street 

Quincy, IL 62301 
Phone: 217-223-1120 

Website: www.stpeterschool.com 
Email: c.venvertloh@cospq.org 
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“St. Peter School provides a quality education built on Catholic values and teachings.” 

  CD of the Week 

From White Supremacist to Catholic Writer by  

Joseph Pearce 

Pearce tells of his own conversion from disillusioned, hate-

filled young man to committed follower of Christ. Here he 

presents his early life, which included a stint in a skinhead 

band, white supremacist activity, violent demonstrations, 

and time spent in prison, and how he eventually embraced 

God’s grace and mercy.   
www.lighthousecatholicmedia.org promo code 104597 
 

Adoration Chapel Hours 

   These are the available hours in the Adoration Chapel: 

Monday 3:00-4:00am (1,2), 8:00-9:00pm (1,4- alt. months) 

Tuesday 1:00-2:00am (alt. weeks), Thursday 4:00-5:00 

p.m., Saturday 2:00-3:00am, Noon-1:00pm, 5:00-6:00pm 

(1,4), 9:00-10:00pm and Sunday 1:00-2:00 (temp. 6/3-

10/28),  2:00-3:00am. Please call Mary at 653-3127 or 

Gina at 257-9966.  Chapel # is 214-0132.  
 

Free High School Sports Physicals at QMG 

When: Wednesday, June 13th - start time 6pm 

            Tuesday, July 24th  - start time 6pm 

Where: 1118 Hampshire Building 

Cost: FREE!!! 

Please bring forms with you if you have them. Call 222-

6550 x 3282 for appointment time. 
 

Summer Bible Study at Blessed Sacrament 

   Come join us for "Unlocking the Mystery of the Bible", be-

ing offered on Sunday evenings beginning on Sun., June 24, 

6:00-7:30 pm, in the Gathering Space of Blessed Sacra-

ment Church. In this 8-part study, Jeff Cavins helps us un-

cover the story woven throughout Scripture so that we can 

get the “big picture” of the Bible. It will help us to discover 

the remarkable connections between the Old and New Tes-

taments and see how the sacraments, the Church and our 

entire Catholic Faith are rooted in Scripture and reveal 

God’s unfailing love for us. Cost for the study materials is 

$15. Register by Mon., June 18, by calling the Parish Office, 

222-2759, Ann Gage, 257-4392, or e-mail 

agage1948@yahoo.com. 
 

St. Anthony Weekly Grief Support Group 

   GriefShare meets weekly at St. Anthony Church, 2223 St. 

Anthony Road, Quincy. We will meet for 13 weeks beginning 

Thursday, August 16th. We would love to come along side of 

you as you walk this journey of grief. There is no cost to join 

this group. This group is non-denominational group. For 

more information call Jim Liesen at 257-8147 or 224-4823.  
 

Moving? 

   If you are moving, please call the parish office 

at 222-3155 to give us your new address.  We 

get charged for any returned newsletters, con-

tribution envelopes, or mailings. 

 

Mass Times While Traveling 

   On vacation and want to find the Mass times for the near-

est church?  The oldest and best place to find Mass Times 

is at MassTimes.org. 
 

Diocese Victim Assistance Coordinator    

   Pat Kornfeld, the Diocesan Victim Assistance Coordinator, 

can be reached at (217) 321-1155 or pkornfeld@dio.org. 

 

Area Events 

Tuesday, June 12:  Western Catholic Union Spaghetti Lunch-

eon, 11:00am-1:00pm; WCU Hall, 516 Maine.  Cost is $6 for 

spaghetti, garlic bread, salad, dessert, and drink.  Proceeds to 

benefit the Classroom Assistance Program designed for helping 

teachers fund projects for their students. 

Friday, June 15:  St. Jude Children’s Hospital Benefit, 6:00-

11:00 p.m.; Spirit Know Winery, 2211 E. 640th Place, Ursa, IL. 

Live music & feature band “Raised on Radio”, food for sale by 

QND Booster Club (no coolers or carry-in), 50/50 raffle, door 

prizes. $10 cover charge (must be 21).  

Saturday, June 16:  St. Dominic Junefest, 4:00-Midnight; St. 

Dominic School. New The Big Prize Raffle: tickets are $50, max 

of 2000 sold, on sale now from St. Dominic family or St. Antho-

ny parishioner. See www.junefestbigprizeraffle.org for details. 
 

Social Concerns Collection 

   Social Concerns is collecting canned meals (stews, etc.), pas-

ta & rice mixes this weekend, June 2-3 for the 1st Sunday col-

lection for the Ladies of Charity. Containers are located in the 

Narthex. Thank you in advance!  
 

Baptism Class -  Tuesday, June 12th 

   St. Peter will offer its next baptism class at 7:00 p.m. on 

Tues., June 12 (please not the date has changed) in the Parish 

Office. Expectant parents welcome. Call the Parish Office for 

reservations at 222-3155. 
 

Parish Directory Volunteers Needed 

   We will be updating the Parish Directory this summer.  We 

need lots of volunteers to help make this project a success! If 

you would like to help with Appointment Sign-Up or help be a 

Greeter/Sign-In volunteer, please email Mary Christensen at 

christma2@att.net or Lyn Strieker at lstrieker@qndhs.org. 
 

Emotion Belly Connection Group (Children’s Grief Session) 

     For kids ages 5-12 that have experienced the death of 

someone they love.  

 When: July 16-19, 10:00-11:30 a.m. 

 Where: St. Peter’s Parish Office 

Contact: Kathy Harman 222-3155 or Tracy Schlepphorst – 

edenandherhappy@yahoo.com 
 

It’s Time To Sign Up for the Parish Directory Pictures! 

     Its time to schedule your family's photo session for the Par-

ish Directory. All families who participate receive a free 8x10 

portrait and a copy of the directory. Portraits will be taken June 

19-23, July 10-14, and July 17-21.  You can sign up online at 

appt.lifetouch.com.  If you need assistance in sched-

uling an appointment, you can call Lyn Strieker at 

(217) 316-4590. Our directory will not be complete 

without you! 
 

Please keep the following in your prayers: 

~Kristopher Schreacke    ~Elias Erd  

~John Meyer                  ~Sharon Zehnle 

~Dan Barry ~Jack O’Hara              

~Ian Mehaffy                     ~Arlene Lansing          ~Lilli Foster 

~Mike Creek ~Isabelle Meyer                    

~Betty C. Wiewel              ~Joan Russell              

~Kathy Schuckman          ~Barbara Rowland      ~Steve Hull        

~Norma Johnson ~Penny Norton ~Ray Peters 

~Theresa Holtschlag        ~Lynn Shankland       

To have a name added to this list, please call the Parish Office 

at 222-3155 or email church@cospq.org.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                     

 

 

 
 

  

     Mrs. Carmen Griffith, our four year old preschool teacher, received an excit-

ing surprise last week.  She was presented with the WGEM Golden Apple 

Award.  She has been recognized as an outstanding educator in our communi-

ty.  We wish to thank all of the parents who wrote in and expressed how much 

she is so deserving of such an honor.  We are blessed to have her as part of our school 

family.   

 

SPIRIT DAY SHIRTS/ST. PETER SCHOOL DRESS CODE SHIRTS 
Did you know that you now have the opportunity to place your Spirit Shirt order online?  Also, 

you can order St. Peter School apparel as well.  Our Spirit Day shirts and sweatshirts with the Spirit 

Day logo will only be available through this sight so please be sure to place your order for the upcom-

ing school year.  The St. Peter School apparel is available in our school colors.  Students will be able 

to wear the polo shirts as part of the dress code. You will find that the logo is one that is embroidered 

on the shirts, hats, etc. We encourage both parents and students to place orders if you are able so 

that you can wear your shirt with pride. Place your order by going to your following site:   

https://store.landmarxwear.com/sites/patriots.     

ALL ORDERS are DUE no later than August 5th.  We wish to thank Megan Lovelace for organ-

izing the sales.  A date will be set in August for all items to be picked up at school before school re-

sumes this fall. 

MRS. GRIFFITH RECEIVES THE GOLDEN APPLE AWARD 

Mrs. Wishy Washy (parishioner Pat Arnold) 

visits Kindergarten! 

Preschoolers graduate and are on their 

way to Kindergarten! 

 

 

CAFETERIA OPENING 

     St. Peter School is currently 

looking or a part time cafeteria 

helper/monitor.  Hours take 

place during the school year 

Monday-Friday from 10:00-

1:00.  If interested contact 

Mrs. Cindy Venvertloh by email-

ing your resume to 

c.venvertloh@cospq.org or 

mailing to 2500 Maine St., 

Quincy, IL, 62301  
 

Follow us on Facebook to keep 

up with all school activities! 

 

SCHOOL OFFICE  

SUMMER HOURS  
 

Our School Office summer 

hours will be on Wednesdays 

from  

9:00 am – 3:00 pm.   

We will be open on Friday, June 

29th from 8:00 am – 4:00 pm 

for Tuition payments.  Please 

remember:  Tuition is due June 

29th.  You may pay online 

through your FACTS account or 

bring payment to the school 

office by June 29th.  If you are 

planning on making several 

payments for tuition, these 

must be made online through 

FACTS.   

If all goes well, it is our plan to 

take some time off in July.  Our 

schedule will be posted in the 

Church Bulletin.  Have a won-

derful summer everyone! 
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—Mass Servers— 
 

Weekday Masses, June 4-9: 
  8:00 a.m.   Kenzie & Konnor 
 

Saturday Mass, June 9: 
  5:00 p.m.  Jordyn & Haleigh Howe 
 

Sunday Masses, June 10: 
  8:00 a.m.  Dyer Family 

  9:30 a.m.  Lanie Mast, Sierra Miller 

11:00 a.m.  Lizzie Strieker, Logan Gustison 

 

—Daily Mass Ministry Schedule— 
 

June 4-9:    
 

Lector:  Mary Brahler 
 

EMHC:  

John Ley, Ruth Koch 

Fr. Leo’s column continued 
 As you know by now, Fr. Valery Burusu is 
scheduled to leave us on Wednesday, June 27th for his 
new assignment as a parochial administrator two parish-
es, St. Mary Church in Paris, Illinois, and St. Aloysius 
Church, in North Arm.  As he preparing to leave our 
parish, we too are preparing to welcome one of our 
newly ordained priests, Fr. Aaron Kuhn.  I ask you to 
pray for a smooth transition for all involved and to 
thank Fr. Burusu for his work here at St. Peter and to be 
very welcoming to Fr. Aaron who comes to us as a new 
priest for our diocese. 

 

 As we bring our school year to a close, I invite 
our parents to be ever vigilant toward the faith life of 
their young people.  I remind you that there is no such 
thing as a vacation from your vocation as a Catholic.  I 
expect to see you and your children present in Church 
celebrating the Eucharist with us each Sunday.  Remem-
ber as parents you are the first teachers of your children 
in matters of faith and morals.  Be the best of teachers. 
(baptismal prayer for parents.) 

 

 ON THE LIGHTER SIDE:  A preacher was 
repairing the fence around the old country church.  He 
noticed that a small boy had been watching him for 
some time. 
 ñDo you want to speak with me, son?ò the pastor 
asked. 
 ñOh, no,ò the boy replied.  ñIôs just waiting.ò 
 ñWaiting for what?ò the preacher asked. 
 ñWaiting to hear what a preacher says when he 
hits his finger with a hammer.ò 
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 Amt. Assessed          

        2017    $139,489 .00       

      Paid        $  66,884.79 

                                 Amt Due: $ 72,604.21 
 

291 Parishioners have contributed as of 4/23/18 

       Mark Your Calendar  
 
 
 

Mon. June 4:   
 

Tues. June 5:  Novena 8:30 a.m., Church 
 

Wed. June 6:  Ladies Cursillo 7:00 p.m., Fr. Bauer Prayer Room 
 

Thurs. June 7:   
   

Fri. June 8:   
   

Sat. June 9:  Rosary 7:30 a.m., Church 
     

Sun. June 10:  Daycare 9:30 a.m., Maria Goretti Room 

   

 

Parish in Action  

 

 

WEEKLY COLLECTION 

 May 27 Total to Date 

Loose Collections $842.62 $47,504.16 

Weekly Envelopes $17,329.30 $1,184,651.95 

Annual School Fund  $14,843.69 $539,968.09 

Holy Days  $11,893.22 

Christmas  $39,214.00 

Totals $33,015.61 $1,823,231.42 

Total Budget Goal $32,000.00 $1,536,000.00 

Difference $1,015.61 $287,231.42 

   Diocesan Collections   
 

Haiti: $745    

Ret. Dio. Priest: $1,404    

 Cemetery: $563  Catholic Communications: $35 

Catholic Times: $15 

Haiti Sister Parish Collections 
 

Collected: $87,870.40 
 

   As of 5/27/2018 

JUNE 2018 MINISTRY SCHEDULE 
 

Saturday, 5:00 p.m. Mass 

Extraordinary Minister of the Eucharist: Jennifer Deters (1), Chuck & Meg Fitch (2 & 3), Ruth Koch (4), Pat 

Ludwig (5), Paul Wilson (6)  

Lead Usher: John Reiter 

Ushers: Tom Maas, Jeff Mayfield, John Meyer, Ted Siebers 
 

Sunday, 8:00 a.m. Mass 

Extraordinary Minister of the Eucharist: Maria Eckert (1), Pam Holiday (2), Rhonda Miller (3), Richard Red-

mond (4), Bill Siebers (5), Holly VanderBol (6)  

Lead Usher: Tom McLaughlin 

Ushers: David Busen, Dave Kuhl, John Liesen, Lawrence Terwelp 
 

Sunday, 9:30 a.m. Mass 

Extraordinary Minister of the Eucharist: Dennis & Susie Boudreau (1 & 2), Barb & Dwight Seeley (3 & 4), 

Bobbi Vollrath (5), James Weisenberger (6) 

Lead Usher:  George Caspermeyer 
Ushers: John Johannes, Jil & Robert Johnson, Bill Vollrath 

 

Sunday, 11:00 a.m. Mass 

Extraordinary Minister of the Eucharist: Karen Disseler (1), Tammy Niemann (2), Kim Strieker (3), Saman-

tha Strieker (4), Gabriel VanderBol (5), Zach VanderBol (6)  

Lead Usher:  Greg Shankland 
Ushers: Mario Camacho, David Cawthon, Al Eilers, Chris Niemann 

June Greeter Schedule 
6/2-6/3 

5:00pm   Dave & Barb Rowland, Jerry & Gingie  

     Holzgrafe 

8:00am   Lucille Churchwell, Jean Cook  

9:30am   Gilberta Dorsey, Dwight & Barb Seeley 

11:00am Charles & Jessica Peters, Dave & Becky  

     Grimm 

6/9-6/10        

5:00pm   Dave & Barb Rowland, Jack & Barb Deters 

8:00am   Warren & Veronica Brush 

9:30am   Harold & Ronda Wand, Tim & Karen Sedovic 

11:00am Charles & Jessica Peters, Dave & Becky  

     Grimm 

6/16-6/17 

5:00pm   Charles & Jamie Scholz, Dave & Rose Busen 

8:00am   Warren & Veronica Brush 

9:30am   Tara Althoff, Mike & Viv Schwartz 

11:00am Sarah Crane, Eric & Kelly Larson 

6/23-6/24 

5:00pm   Charles & Jamie Scholz, Betty Boling 

8:00am   Pat & Linda Haugh 

9:30am   Luke & Tara Bealor, Ed & Carolyn Schuering 

11:00am Sarah Crane, Eric & Kelly Larson 

6/30 

5:00pm   Tom & Diane Frese, Tanner & Ashley Meyer 

 

Come Join Us  

In Wishing Fr. Burusu  

Goodbye & Good Luck! 

Sunday, June 24th 

After 8:00 a.m. and 9:30 a.m. Mass 

For Coffee & Donuts 

In the Cafeteria 

Totus Tuus  June 24th-29th  
 

   Join us for a dynamic and Catholic summer faith ex-

perience!     
 

Catholic Kids Morning Camp  

    (for children entering grades 1-6)  

    Monday - Friday  June 25-29, 8:00am - Noon 

    New this year– Day session is morning only! 
 

Junior-Senior High Faith Experience  

    (for teens entering grades 7-12)  

    Sunday-Thursday June 24-28  

 7:00 p.m.-9:00 p.m. 
 

   Registration forms are located in the 

Narthex.  


